MEDLAR WITH WESHAM TOWN COUNCIL


The Annual Parish Meeting held on Tuesday, 23rd April 2019

in the Community Centre, Church Road, Wesham.

Minutes
PRESENT: Councillor:  L Nulty (chairman)

       Councillors:  P Ball, A Clayton, G Dixon, S Harrison, A Norris,

                                   D Ogden, M Rawcliffe and D Taylor       

IN ATTENDANCE:       Town Clerk – Miss Jean Priestley

APOLOGIES:                None
The Minutes of the Annual Parish Meeting held on 17th April 2018 were read, approved and signed by Cllr Nulty.
Proposed: Cllr Ball      Seconder: Cllr M Rawcliffe           Vote: All in favour
The Chairman, Cllr Nulty presented the Annual Report to the meeting and sincerely thank everyone for their support during the year. She acknowledged highlights of the year and quoted examples of hard work and experience: -

· Everyone was saddened by the deaths of Marilyn Clayton, John Westmorland and Jimmy Dunn all who had worked hard for the benefit of Wesham.

· Geoff Dixon was welcomed back as a Town Councillor
· Civic Sunday and Remembrance Sunday there well supported and the uniformed organisation were thanked. The Scouts were specifically mentioned for supplying shelter.
· Kirsty Reader took up the post of Community Centre and Bar Manager.
· Fleetwood Road Playing fields had seen improvements
· The Events Committee organised the Fun Day, Christmas Fair and 80’s night which were enjoyable and successful 
· The Young at Heart Party was well supported and successful again. Thanks to organisers where given.
· The Doorstep Green Dog Walking Area was improved. 
· The project to improve area around Community Centre is continuing.
· The open spaces continue to be well kept including a new flower bed.
· The Councils good relationship with Police continues but Councillors have expressed concerns regarding various issues in the Town. 
· The Council have worked with Fox’s Biscuits, regarding supporting various Community Events.
· The Council has supported the objections to travel arrangements re Fracking site at Roseacre and the application was unsuccessful.
· The Council have been actively reviewing Planning Applications.
Cllr Nulty thanked all Councillors, especially Cllr Clayton who is to retire from the Town Council in May 2019 for his many years of service.
3. There being no further business the Mayor then declared the meeting closed at 7.10 p.m. 
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